MARY MATILDA SPETTER
July 23, 2005

August 8, 2005

Dear Sisters, Family, Associates and Friends,

SR. MARY MATILDA SPETTER had been suffering

from heart problems as well as memory loss for a few years.
She participated daily in the activities in our Memory Care Center
until she became seriously ill with a blood infection. She gradually lost her desire to eat
and on July 23, at 10 PM she peacefully slipped away into eternal life. She was 87 years
old.

Mary Matilda was born on November 10, 1917 in Clovis, NM to Otis Spetter and Sophie
Polenek Spetter. She was the tenth of thirteen children, four of whom died when they
were young. Her father worked for the Santa Fe Railroad when Mary Matilda was born.
Soon afterwards, the family moved to Topeka, KS where they settled on farmland that her
grandfather had staked out under the 19* Century Kansas Homestead Act.

She grew up on the farm and participated in all the chores that the family had to do. She
learned to be an excellent cook. I am sure that living with eight brothers and sisters was
also an education in itself! Sr. Mary Matilda said that her father, like many men, didn't
have time for church. “My mom made up for both of them. I can still see her taking a
break from the hot summer heat, fingering her rosary and on her face that ecstatic look of
one in communion with God.” It was her mother who taught the children their prayers
and who took them to Mass on Sundays, often walking four miles to the streetcar line that
took them to the parish church.

Mary Matilda tells that “every Sunday, Mom ushered us up front with the Catholic school
kids where we prayed out loud and were supervised by the sisters. I began to feel a great
admiration and love for them (the sisters). As I watched them file into church for Mass, I
caught myself thinking, ‘that’s what I want to be.” They looked so peaceful, so holy, so with
God.” Mary Matilda was eight years old.

She had to wait until 1936, after she had turned eighteen, before she could enter our
congregation. (Her older sister, Gertrude, had entered the congregation three years
earlier.) Living during the Great Depression, Mary Matilda had not been able to attend
high school. This was no obstacle to her taking college level courses at Victory Noll. Like
the rest of her classmates, she studied to prepare herself to become a missionary. In later
years, she continued her studies to receive her high school diploma from Redlands Adult
School, Redlands, CA (1966), her Associate of Arts degree from San Bernardino Valley ;
College, San Bernardino, CA (1969) and her BA in Theology from St. Joseph College,
Rensselaer, IN (1970).

During her formation, Mary Matilda’s mother became seriously ill. Mary Matilda went
home in late 1936 and again in 1937. Her mother died in 1938 but Mary Matilda could
not attend the funeral because she herself was seriously ill. Through all of this, she
persevered and made her first vows on August 5, 1939.






